#### **OPS – The Heart of the Community**

Community Newsletter - Week 6 Monday 11 March 2019

Congratulations to the following students who have qualified for the North Cluster Swim Sports to be held on Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> March.

Year 6

Bella Burston 1 and 2 length freestyle.

Year 5

Sonika Oliver and Hamish King 2 lengths backstroke

Max Joubert 1 length butterfly, backstroke, breastroke and 2 lengths breastroke.



## SCHOOL CLOSED NEXT MONDAY.

Monday 18 March is a Teacher Only Day. Staff are attending a course. There will be no school on Monday. Ripper rugby will still be happening on Monday afternoon.

### AKONGA O TE WIKI Student of the week



Reg Currin
For demonstrating great
perseverance at the senior OPS
triathlon.

#### AKONGA O TE WIKI Student of the week



Tom Elsmore
For showing determination
during the senior triathlon.



Thank you to everyone who helped out with our OPS senior triathlon.

Congratulations to our winners and well done to all competitors, we were proud of the way you kept up your perseverance and supported each other. A little birdy has also reported that a number of OPS students placed highly in the Pahoia Triathlon on Sunday – well done, all that training paid off.





# Meet our Student Leaders House Captains and their Vice Captains

Matakana
Taesha Palmer – Liam Guilford
VC Emily Aldridge

Rangiwaea Cahaya Boyce – Isabella McShane VC Remi Bailey Clark

See over for Kaimai and Motuhoa



Violin Lessons
Learn to play the violin at
Omokoroa Point School from
an experienced teacher.
Traditional and modern
music.
Individual lessons \$25 per 30
minutes.
Shared lessons \$15 per 30
minutes.
Contact Cherrie Leefe on
0212158196



SANTA

Kaimai Tess Pateman -Jack Farrell VC Lexie de Mey

Motuhoa Anna-Grace Haupt – Austin Cresswell VC Chaeli Campbell Te Huringa – Rooms 6 and 7 are off to Waitomo for a 4 day camp this week.

Te Puawaitanga – Rooms 8 and 9 are off to Lake Okataina for their 4 day camp this week.

Watch this space for photos and summaries of their adventures.



It's almost that time...the 2019 Football season starts Term 2 and this year is going to be huge...Register and play for Omokoroa FC!

To help us get the season underway, we're calling for all players to register prior to **Friday 29th March**.

More information about registration (including information about our Pre-Season All-Stars Football Academy) can be found here <a href="http://bit.ly/2U0Zbbd">http://bit.ly/2U0Zbbd</a> or contact Omokoroa FC directly <a href="mailto:team@omokoroafc.co.nz">team@omokoroafc.co.nz</a>



#### Teachers' Paid Union Meetings

On Wednesday 20 March – we have organised staff so that teachers can attend without having to close the school for instruction. School as usual on Wednesday 20 March.



protect before you pedal

# Your HELP and SUPPORT required

Please make sure you are modelling compliance with NZ cycle safety laws that require all cyclist to wear a NZ standard cycle helmet.

Especially on or around our school grounds. Thanks